Lion President Joyce Anthony Thurmont Lions Club – Barter Night June 24, 2020

The Thurmont Lions Club's meeting was held on Wednesday June 24, 2020 at St. John's Lutheran Church in Thurmont, Md. The meeting was called to order at 6:33 pm by President Joyce Anthony. The meeting began with the Pledge to the Flag by Lion Don Ely. "America" by Lion Albie Little, and the Invocation was given by Lion Bob Muchow.

Members in Attendance - 28

Guests – 2

Welcome Guest

President Joyce welcomed Lion Bob Meunier's wife and daughter who both helped with Barter Night.

President's Announcements

- President Joyce asked for a moment of silence in remembrance of Lion Bev Nunemaker's dear friend, Habib, who passed away on June 23. He was also a friend of our club. Lion Nadja attended the Muslim funeral service, and mentioned Lion Bev will hold a Celebration Day in August.
- Lions Bob and Cartha Johnson each received a Diamond Centennial Membership award pin. They also talked about the new Frederick Fusion Lions Club which is a multicultural club that was chartered on June 23, 2020. Lions Bob and Cartha will be Guiding Lions for this new club.

Program – Barter Night

Secretary Announcements – Secretary Dianne McLean

- A Thank You note was received from Lewistown Elementary school for the donation they recently received in person as part of our Community Night meeting which had to be canceled.
- A Thank You was received from the Ministerium for the \$2,130 donation made to the Thurmont Food Bank.
- The membership was informed that Colorfest is canceled for this year. Community Show has also been canceled.

Table Announcements -

- Lion Deb reported the July 4 Raffle ticket sales have been doing very well, and thanked everyone who has helped with selling tickets. They will be sold up to the drawing on July 4 which will take place around 3:00 p.m.
- Lion Doug still has a few open slots for the Benefit Breakfast and has a sign up sheet tonight as well as the online sign up. He advised there are still numerous open slots for the Sandwich Sale on July 4 and asked everyone to please consider helping out. The profit from the June 13 sandwich sale was \$1,400.
- President Joyce noted this is her last club meeting as President of TLC. At the first meeting in July, she will hand out her club awards. Being president of the club was not as bad as she

thought it would be, found it to be very rewarding, and a privilege to serve the club. She encouraged members to consider stepping up to leadership roles in the club, and thanked Board members, her planning committee and the membership for their support this year.

Program – Barter Night

Lion Bob Meunier auctioned off several items brought in by club members. All proceeds benefit the Club's administrative fund.

Adjournment was at 7:38 p.m. by President Joyce Anthony

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Dianne McLean